### **TAUNTON DEANE BOROUGH COUNCIL**

## **COUNCIL MEETING 9 OCTOBER 2007**

### Part I

To deal with written questions to and receive recommendations to the Council from the Executive.

### **COUNCILLOR MULLINS**

# Plastic and card kerbside collections – Supplementary Estimate

At the meeting of the Executive held on 19 July 2007 the decision was taken to award the county wide recycling and waste collection contract. As part of that decision Council have been recommended to make a Supplementary Estimate to fund the costs of trials of kerbside plastic and card collections.

It is therefore RECOMMENDED that the Council agree a Supplementary Estimate from the General Fund Reserves of £80,000 to fund the one off costs of the trials of the new methods of plastic and kerbside collections.

### **Councillor Mel Mullins**